
 

 
 

 

The Corporation of the Town of Orangeville 
 

By-law Number 2021- 
 

A by-law to amend By-law 2008-102 being a By-law to license, 
regulate and govern mobile food and refreshment vending in the 
Town 
 
Whereas the Town wishes to amend By-law 2008-102 to permit a refreshment vehicle 
to locate within 90 metres of another refreshment vehicle, refreshment stand or 
restaurant conditional upon the submission of a letter of no objection from any and all 
owner(s) of a refreshment vehicle(s), refreshment stand(s) and restaurant(s) located 
within 90 metres of the proposed location of the refreshment vehicle; 
 
Now therefore be it resolved that the Council for The Corporation of the Town of 
Orangeville hereby enacts as follows: 
 
1. That By-law 2008-102 be amended by deleting section 9.8 and replacing it with 

the following: 
 
“9.8 No person shall operate a refreshment vehicle or refreshment stand 

within 90 metres (295 feet) of any other refreshment vehicle, 
refreshment stand or restaurant: 

 
(a) with the exception of the three (3) locations listed in Section 9.11 

and as otherwise exempt; 
 
(b) unless a letter in a form as provided by the Town is submitted to 

the Licensing Officer from any and all owner(s) of a refreshment 
vehicle(s), refreshment stand(s) and restaurant(s) located within 
90 metres of the proposed location of the refreshment vehicle 
indicating they do not object to the said refreshment vehicle 
being locating within 90 metres of their refreshment vehicle, 
refreshment stand or restaurant.” 

 
2. That By-law 2008-102 be amended by adding the following: 
 

“9.8.2 A letter referred to in Section 9.8 (b) is required upon making application 
for renewal of a licence.”  
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
Read three times and finally passed this 31st day of May, 2021. 
 
 
 
 

  
Sandy Brown, Mayor 

 
 

 
Karen Landry, Clerk 


